E-mail: adminoffice@manor-junior.hants.sch.uk Website: www.manorjunior.com



Fernhill Road, Farnborough Hampshire, GU14 9DX Telephone: 01252 544072

AND RESOURCED PROVISION FOR HEARING IMPAIRED CHILDREN Headteacher: Mrs C Findlay

September 2025

Dear Parents/ Carers of Year 6 Pupils,

In an attempt to save the number of communications that we send to you, we have tried to combine lots of messages into this one letter which contains some key dates and events. We hope that you find this useful.

## **Day Visit – Southwood Country Park**

On Wednesday 1<sup>st</sup> October we are planning on taking the children on another local walk to Southwood Country Park, to complement our topic work. Weather permitting, we will be staying for the day and having a picnic. Please send your child to school with a packed lunch on this day (no glass bottles, please), ideally kept in a small rucksack and ensure they have a waterproof coat in preparation for the Great British weather! We will depart and return during normal school hours.

FREE SCHOOL MEALS ONLY - If your child is entitled to free school meals we will provide them with a packed lunch from the kitchen, if you would like us to do so. Please email adminoffice@manor-junior.hants.sch.uk by Friday 19<sup>th</sup> September 2025 to request a packed lunch from school. Otherwise, it will be assumed that you will be providing your own from home.

## Year 6 SATs Homework

As you may be aware in Year 6 we are starting to prepare children for the national Standardised Attainment Tests (SATs) which they will be sitting in May 2026.

In order to help with revision, we are pleased to offer the child-friendly CGP books for your child to use at home, at the reduced combined price of £6.50, instead of the RRP of £13.80. We have selected 3 books that are the most relevant for supporting your child at home.

- KS2 English SAT Buster Reading Fiction
- KS2 English SAT Buster Grammar
- KS2 Maths SAT Buster Arithmetic

We are planning on using these to support revision homework weekly from November. If you would like your child to revise with us, we would like to offer all 3 books for the discounted rate of £6.50. Please login to SCOPAY to place your order. Orders must be received by Thursday 16<sup>th</sup> October 2025. We will be setting and marking work weekly from these books to support you and your child with their revision.

## Year 6 KS2 SATs Information Evening & Celebration of Learning

We would like to invite you to attend a KS2 SATs Information Meeting on Wednesday 1st October at 5:00pm. The evening will include information regarding what the SATs are all about, how the tests are organised and how best to prepare your child. We do hope you can join us. Your Year 6 child is welcome to attend, but the information shared will be aimed at adults.

On this evening, we will also be celebrating learning by showcasing the artwork produced in our 'There's No Place Like Home' topic.

## **PGL – Osmington Bay – Meeting for Parents**

Also on Wednesday 1st October, we invite you to join us at 5:30pm for a meeting about our upcoming residential visit to PGL — Osmington Bay. Again Year 6 children are welcome to attend, but they will have their own separate meeting in school, nearer to the trip. More information regarding the residential will be sent to you in the upcoming weeks.

We hope by hosting our KS2 SATs information evening, the celebration of learning and the residential meeting all on one night, it helps with the ever-busy family diary rather than coming into school on three different occasions!

If you have any questions about any of the information or events listed above, please contact your child's class teacher.

Thank you in advance for your support.

The Year 6 Team